
November 9,2007 

DOCKETI-I 
I DATE rov o 9 mo7 I 

Docket Unit 
CaliforniaEnergy commission 
1516Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Subject: 11-9-07 Submittal Package Starwood-MidwayProject (06-AFC-10) 
URS Project No. 27656131.00400 

Attn Docket Unit: 

On behalf of Starwood Power-Midway, LLC, URS Corporation Americas (URS) hereby submits 
this 11-9-07 SubmittalPackage which includes the following information: 

Hazardous Material Informationfor Alternative Water Supply Pipeline Alignment 

TransportationConditionsof Certification (TRANS 2-4) 

Letter fkom Barry Baker re: PA0 Investments, LLC and Starwood Power Midway, LLC 
Option and Memorandum of Option Agreements 

I certify under penalty of pejury that the foregoingis true, correct, and complete to the best of my 
knowledge. I also certify that I am authorized to submit the 11-9-07SubmittalPackage for the 
Stanvood-Midway Project on the behalf of Starwood Power-Midway, LLC. 

Sincerely, 

URS CORPORATION 

Amy Gramlich 
EnvironmenWisual Specialist 

URS Corporation 
1615 Murray Canyon Road, Suite 1000 
San Diego, & 92108 
Tel: 619.294.9400 
Fax: 619.293.7920 



Hazardous Material Information for 
Alternative Water Supply Pipeline Alignment 

Information related to the type of potential contaminants that could be expected in soils 
along the alternative water supply pipeline alignment are anticipated to consistent with 
those identified in the following documentation. 

Phase I Environmental Site Assessment 

The Phase I Environmental Site Assessment of the Midway Site provided as Appendix 0 
of the Midway AFC states: 

"Historically, the Property has been used for agricultural purposes which may have 
included the use of pesticides and/or herbicides. There is the potential that pesticide 
andlor herbicide contamination is present on the Property at low levels; however it is not 
believed to have negatively impacted the Property" (see Page ES-2). 

Data Reauest Res~onse #65 

The response prepared for Data Request #65 provided in the Responses to Data Requests 
(#I-67) states: 

"Soil samples were collected to confirm the presence of agricultural chemicals, 
concentrations of arsenic and selenium. as well as other chemicals and metals of ~otential . 
concern. The results of the requested soil sampling are discussed in a letter fiom 
Kleinfelder, dated 2/28/07". 

Summarv of Letter fram Kleinfelder, Dated 2/28/07 

The concentrations of arsenic (soil samples ranging fiom 3.59 to 4.68 milligrams per 
kilogram are anticipated to represent naturally occurring arsenic levels, and not a site 
specific point source for contamination. Concentrations of arsenic noted within surface 
soil samples were well below the applicable Total Threshold Limit Concentration 
(TTLC) for arsenic of 500 mglkg. 

The presence of selenium was not detected at concentrations above the laboratory 
detection limit of 1.0 m a g .  Concentrations of selenium were less than the applicable 
TTLC value for selenium of 100 m a g ,  and the CHHSL of 4,800 mglkg. 
















